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purposes, was first employed to write a letter on his own
behalf to the Dalai Lama, suggesting, in general terms,
that a high Tibetan official should be sent to discuss the
frontier and trade questions. This letter met with an
unfavourable response. Captain Kennion, the Assistant
to the Resident in Kashmir, who annually visits Leh and
the Western Tibet frontier, was then charged with a letter
from the Viceroy to the Dalai Lama, which he was to
give to the Tibetan officials in Gartok:; but six months
after this was returned to Captain Kennion, with the
intimation that the officials had not dared, in the face of
the regulations against the intrusion of foreigners into
Tibet, to send i1t to ILhasa. These two methods having
failed, Ugyen Kdz1 was entrusted with another letter from
the Viceroy to the Dalai L.ama, which he was himself to
present at l.hasa. In August, 1901, he returned from
Lihasa, reporting that the Dalai Lama declined to reply
to it, stating as his reason that the matter was not one for
him to settle, but must be discussed fully in Council with
the Amban, the Ministers, and the Lamas, and the letter
was brought back with the seal intact.

A factor of determining importance now suddenly thrust -
itself into the situation. At the very time when the Vice-
roy was making these fruitless efforts to enter into direct
communication with the Dalai .ama came the information
that this exclusive personage had been sending an Envoy
to the Czar. Our Ambassador at St. Petersburg forwarded
to the Foreign Office an announcement in the official
column of the Journal de Saint Petersbourg of October 2
(15), 1900, announcing the reception by His Majesty the
Emperor of a certain Dorjieff, who was described as first
Tsanit Hamba to the Dalai L.ama of Tibet. And, some
months later, our Consul-General at Odessa forwarded
to the Foreign Office an extract from the Odessa Novosti
of June 12 (25), 1901, stating that Odessa would welcome
that day an Extraordinary Mission from the Dalai Lama
of Tibet, which was proceeding to St. Petersburg with
diplomatic instructions of importance. At the head of




